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Volleyball This sport continues to 
highlight the competitions entered into by 
members of the division stationed at Ed­
monton.

Curling The curlers of "K" Division, 
Edmonton Headquarters, are still partici­
pating in this popular sport and hope to 
make a good showing before the end of 
the season.

Peace River Sub-Division Headquarters 
rink was successful in winning a second 
prize in the Bonspiel held there recently. 
The rink consisted of: Skip, Sgt. H. G. 
Wickstrom, Csts. J. W. Hunter, D. G. 
Simmonds and D. F. Atkins.

Bowling The Edmonton Scarlet and 
Gold Bowling League is enjoying a very 
successful season. The first half was won 
by the Bear Cats. The ladies’ high single is 
held by Miss Mary Thompson and the 
men’s high single is held by Cst. D. H. 
Lauber. Our team in the City Commercial 
League is also making a fine showing.

Calgary Sub-Division Bowling League is 
made up of four teams. They have joined 
the Five Pin Association and report good
progress.

------------------------------------------------------------- Range Edmonton, Calgary and Leth­
bridge Rifle and Revolver Clubs are taking 

afternoons and Wednesday evenings. The an active part in the Inter-Divisional Rifle 
members are looking forward to competi- and Revolver Competitions.
tions with several other clubs during the Dancing At Edmonton Headquarters 
remainder of the season. a party-dance was held New Year’s Eve.

The Calgary Sub-Division Badminton From all accounts it was thoroughly en- 
enthusiasts have been going along in fine joyed by everyone.
form this year. Ten members entered in The Calgary Annual Dinner and Dance 
the city playdowns. Cst. B. O. Beckett ad- was held on Christmas Eve. The children’s 
vanced as far as the semi-finals of the sec- Christmas Tree was held in the barracks 
ondary singles. Miss M. H. Baxter advanced with 47 children receiving gifts. Lunch was 
to the quarter finals in open ladies singles, served to all present.
Other couples made a satisfactory showing Peace River Sub-Division also held a 
and feel that they have learned a lot from dance with approximately 100 couples at- 
this type of competition. tending.

"L" Division

Departures Farewell and good wishes Arrivals Inspr. N. W. Churchill, our 
were expressed at a gathering of members new Officer Commanding, took over com- 
at Division Headquarters on Dec. 23, 1949, mand of the Division officially on Jan. 1, 
when Supt. and Mrs. N. Anderson were 1950. His success is our aim; co-operation 
presented with travelling bags. Since leav- of all ranks is assured.
mg the division, Superintendent Anderson . I
has taken over the organization of the Csts. B. W . Giberson and W. F. John- 
Department of Public Safety of the Pro- stone have put away their musical horses 
vince of New Brunswick. We wish him and are now doing foot and motor transport 
success. duty at Charlottetown Detachment. We
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